	Sunday 24 April 2022 – 10:30am
(held virtually on Zoom)
Executive Meeting Number 2
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Present – Carrie Boax (President), Ann Murray (Vice President), 
Tom Allan (Secretary), Julie Nicoll (Treasurer), Grant Brown, Lesley Crumlish,  Steven Gray, Danny Harrison, Jim Milligan, Elaine Roxburgh, Murray White and 
Jim Wishart
Association representatives – Damian Martin (Northern Counties), 
Anne McInnes (Fife Brass Band Festival), Siobhan Crumlish (NYBBS) and 
Peter Fraser (West of Scotland)

In attendance – John Boax (Education Officer), Nigel Martin (Press Officer) and Daniel Beadle (minute taker) 
Apologies – Stuart Black (Borders)
1. Welcome
Carrie welcomed everyone to the second SBBA Executive meeting of this session.
The news of the sad passing of Richard Evans had been shared throughout the brass band community on Friday. Mr Evans will be a huge loss especially to NYBBS. Funeral arrangements were unknown at the time of the meeting. SBBA will discuss how best to commemorate Richard’s significant contribution to brass banding and especially the NYBBS family.
2. Previous Minutes
The minutes from the first SBBA Executive meeting on 27 February 2022 were proposed as accurate by Jim Wishart and seconded by Jim Milligan.
3. Matters Arising
SBBA volunteer hours
Carrie reminded all executive members to send Elaine a note of their volunteer hours as soon as possible. 
European Brass Band Association (EBBA)
European Youth Brass Band delegates from Scotland are now in Birmingham.
Post meeting note - https://www.sbba.org.uk/news/6259/scots-trio-team-up-with-european-youth-brass-band-in-festival-opening-concert 
An invitation to the EBBA AGM have been received. Vacant posts include: general secretary, auditor and two executive positions. Carrie has been nominated for the executive committee.
Scotland is represented by the cooperation band and NYBBS who will be competing in the development section and performing at the outdoor stage on the Saturday afternoon.
4. Finance
Treasurer’s Report
Julie presented a summary of income and expenditure from January 2022 to March 2022.

In addition Julie presented a draft income and expenditure for the Scottish Championships and the Scottish Solo and Ensembles events. Invoices from Perth Concert Hall are still to be received with their final costs and income received from ticket sales.
Programme sales were encouraging and Nigel now has a new template that will make future programmes easier to produce. Accommodation and other costs increased and will continue to increase for future events. 

Julie to investigate different fundraising platforms as an alternate to Just Giving as the information received from Just Giving is limited 
Creative Scotland funding update
A new YMI grant is ongoing which commenced on 1 April and the funding will go through to March 2023.

Further evidence is required for completion report submitted for a previous YMI grant.
Youth Link funding to be revisited for NYBBS Summer course.
Banking signatories update
Tom Allan proposed that Julie Nicoll is added to the Royal Bank of Scotland account and was seconded by Grant Brown.
Paperwork is being finalised is set up a Community Co-operation bank account. This is account will ring fence gift aid and donations for NYBBS.
Funding working group update
A meeting of this working group will take place in the near future.
5. Communication
Press and Publicity
Nigel has published the following stories on the website in March and April 2022:
Website stories:

1. Brass band films theme for SBBA Speaks podcast

2. Bathgate duo long service awards

3. Alec Chalmers quaich for best flugel in Scottish Championships

4. Whitburn and friends in open rehearsal before contest

5. European composers competition finalists

6. Army band music experience day

7. Scottish Championships remarks and results to be live streamed
8. The JM Ten ensemble to entertain at contest

9. Big Platinum Performance search is on

10. Impressive show of music making at Scottish Championships + several posts of photographs

11. Back with a vengeance – banding at the championships + additional post of photographs

12. Instrumental prizes from championship section

13. Instrumental prizes from lower sections at championships

14. Tragic death of Coalburn band member

15. 2023 grading tables published

16. Whitburn to feature in audio drama

17. Kirkintilloch Kelvin in search for new conductor

18. Schedule for lower section National finals announced

19. SBBA Speaks bangs the drum for percussion

20. Results of Scottish solo and ensemble finals

21. Northern Counties contest to be held in Perth

22. StAMP virtual conservatoire session guest line-up

23. Volunteers wanted for Long Covid study

24. Sue’s wheely good repair for Selkirk Silver bass cases

25. Riverside Youth solo competition winners

26. NYBBS Easter course Day 2 report

27. NYBBS Easter course Day 3 report

28. NYBBS concert was fitting finale

29. New format for Fife Brass Band Festival

30. Make Music Day planning meeting online

31. Richard Evans obituary

32. Sad passing of Tom Paton

33. Black Dyke to appear at Perth Festival of the Arts

Press releases issued:

1. Long service awards for Bathgate duo

2. Alec Chalmers quaich for championship section best flugel

3. Scottish Championships remarks and results to be livestreamed

4. Scottish Championships return to Perth (for national press, TV and radio)

5. Tragic death of Beth Damer

6. Scottish young soloists of the year

7. Northern Counties open contest in Perth

8. NYBBS Easter course

9. NYBBS concert was fitting finale to Easter course

Plus:

Signficant work for the Scottish Championships programme including formatting the final artwork for printing. Nigel also photographed bands on stage and prize presentations on both days of the championships, prepared the photographs for upload by Peter Fraser and updated the website daily with results. 
Nigel attended the NYBBS Easter course for website reporting, press releases, social media updates and photography. Nigel is currently working on a feature about the band’s preparation for the European Championships which will be shared next week.
Social media and sub-committee 
Discussions are required with the website hosts to see if improvements can be made to make updating the website more efficient. Nigel and Peter to discuss. Funding would be required to upgrade the website.
A meeting of this working group will take place in the near future.

3 meetings have now taken place with the Geneva Foundation as they prepare to launch their web app. Content will include details of all of the brass band organisations in the UK. Information could be posted there about SBBA events and text alerts set up. In the future ticket sales could be managed in the web app. A small group of users will test the web app over the next couple of weeks following a delay to launch the app. Funding has been received from the UK government to Geneva to set this up with further funds potentially available for any developments required that are specific for SBBA. No financial commitment has been required from SBBA for this project.
Podcast

Work is continuing by Laura Cater Iona and McVicar. The 6th is ready for publication and will be available next week.

Post meeting note: episode 6 – https://www.sbba.org.uk/news/6265/europeans-theme-in-latest-sbba-speaks-podcast 
episode 7 – https://www.sbba.org.uk/news/6291/gala-days-theme-for-seventh-sbba-speaks-podcast 
Correspondence
· Perth Concert Hall regarding set up, lighting and logistics at the Scottish Championships. The team at Perth Concert Hall have taken feedback from SBBA and will ensure standard sets are available again in the future. 25% deposits will be required for all future bookings at Perth Concert Hall. Trustee to consider this updated contract. Booking fee increased to £2.50 per ticket. 

· Long covid research – https://www.sbba.org.uk/news/6247/would-you-be-willing-to-be-part-of-a-research-study-into-long-covid 
· Association of Brass Band Adjudicators – John has been liaising with the association and ABBA will be attending the Learning Festival in 2023.

· James McAuley (Head of Music at Srathallan School) thanking SBBA for his invite to the NYBBS Easter Concert.
· Various notes of thanks from NYBBS parents and members.
6. Education
Child Protection update
Caroline has been busy updating Child Protection contacts and ensuring protocols are up to date.

The SBBA Child Protection Golden Rules booklets were available at the Fife Brass Band Festival on Saturday 23 April.
Sub committee report
Supporting John with NYBBs preperations.

A meeting of this working group will take place in the near future.

Education Officer’s report
John has been working on the following over the last few months:

· NYBBS – working with the band at the Easter Course and preparing for the European Champioonships. Organising logistics for Birmingham, transport and accommodation. 

· Organised Scottish Championships concert 
· Supported Jim Milligan to prepare for the South West Solo Contest.

· Organised the Scottish Solos and Ensembles Event in Glasgow

John reported that there has been a delay with receiving instruments for start up bands.

Wellbeing
Damian and Lesley have met to handover the work that Damian started.
Tabby Kerwin has provided a couple of dates to host a second workshop for those that had been nominated as their band’s representative but weren’t able to attend the first workshop. Lesley is liaising with the nominees to find the dates where most people can be available.
Post meeting note – https://www.sbba.org.uk/news/6279/places-still-available-for-sbba-s-second-online-wellbeing-workshop 
7. Membership and registration
Registration system development
Ann and Tom have been liaising about the new registration system. It is hoped that a new system could be live at the end of the year. It wasn’t possible prior to the Scottish Championships due to the volume of registrations.
Sub committee update
Contingency procedures and governance to be look at by Ann to ensure processes are documented. 

8. Events
Sub committee update

A meeting of this working group will take place in the near future.
2022 Scottish Championships

Thank you to all bands for overcoming all of the challenges to perform at the Scottish Championshops.
Logistics were challenging at Perth Concert Hall. Their covid regulations and rules which had increased in comparison to the Scottish Festival of Brass event in November 2021.
The Events team are going to be visiting venues across the country to explore different venues for future events.
2022 Easter NYBBS Course 
65 members attended from the reserve and senior bands. Intensive 4 days of rehearsals to prepare for the concert and the European Brass Band Challenges. 

Approximately £600 in donations has been received following the Easter course and in the run up to the Europeans. 
2022 Summer NYBBS Course 
Numbers for the summer course are looking positive with the new online form working well.
Tutors are being finalised. The venue for the concert on 6 August is still being sourced.
2022 Scottish Festivals of Brass
· Saturday 12 November
Scottish Challenge – own choice test piece
· Saturday 26 November
Scottish Youth Brass Band Championships (AM)




Scottish Open (PM) – own choice test piece
· Sunday  27 November
Scottish Youth Brass Band Championships

John to engage with Youth Bands in the forthcoming months prior to invitations for the youth brass band championships.
Post meeting note – entry forms are now available – https://www.sbba.org.uk/news/6295/entry-forms-now-available-for-scottish-festival-of-brass-2022 
Besson

Another meeting to be arranged with Besson to discuss arrangements for the Scottish Open. 
2023 AGM

Date will be finalised in July/August for the meeting to take place at Falkirk Stadium. 
2023 Scottish Solo and Ensembles
Planning will commence in the next quarter for the 2023 event. Thank you to John and Ann for organising the 2022 event. The Salvation Army hall in Glasgow worked very well.
9. Area Associations Update
South West (Jim Milligan)

· Annan and Dumfries had a successful joint venture with the British Legion.

· Annan organising a concert in Crichton Church

· Stranraer are busy fundraising for Cheltenham
· Creetown are recruiting for new players.

West of Scotland (Lesley Crumlish)

· Committee meeting to be organised shortly.

East of Scotland 
· Trustees to discuss liaising with East of Scotland bands.
Fife (Danny Harrison)

· Committee meeting to be organised in near future.
· Fife Charities contest venue to be sourced as Adam Smith Theatre will be unavailable.
· Bands are preparing for their summer engagements.
Fife Brass Band Festival (Anne McInnes)
· Contest went well yesterday (Saturday 23 April).
· 11 bands competed with 3 bands withdrawing after the draw.

· Thank you to all the committee and volunteers for their work on the day and their preparations 
· The Lochgelly Centre has been booked for Saturday 22 April 2023.
Northern Counties (Jim Wishart)

· Working towards contest on Sunday 29 May, North Inch Community Campus. More entries would be welcomed.
· Tom Hutchison is performing in concert with Elgin City Band on Saturday 7 May.
Borders (report sent in advance by Stuart Black)
All Borders bands made the trip to the Scottish. Like every band the stage lay out was found to be difficult but the bands enjoyed getting back out.

Galashiels Town band hosted a very successful concert with Les Neish. Les visited for the weekend where he did a soloist masterclass with the band and played 4 solos at the concert which was the busiest for a while. St Ronans continue to do great things with their new Pbuzz group.
The Borders workshop ran the day after Galas concert with conductors Chris Shanks, Angela Miller and Alan Fernie. Les Neish also made a brief appearance before heading down the road to play with the A band. All 3 bands were well attended. A short concert was held at the end of the day to showcase what had been worked on.

All of the Border bands have been working on their spring concerts since the Scottish. Some will be putting something on for the jubilee this year too. From then it’s very much into common riding season.

We are delighted that there are a handful of our youngsters taking part in the NYBBS band that will be performing in Birmingham for the Euros. There looks to be a good number of kids from the Borders now signed up for the summer course which they are all very excited for.

Lastly on behalf of the Borders Brass band association I would like to pay tribute to Mr Evans. A true gent and someone we loved having here in the Borders for the various workshops he did and the Borders contest 10 - 15 years ago. He will be missed
10. Premises
No update on the premises.
11. AOCB
Life Membership, 50 year service medals
Consideration of criteria for 50th year service medals to be re-considered. Ann to take advice and discuss at the next meeting.
The SBBA executive would like to pass on their good luck wishes all to member bands competing at the European Championships, Blackpool, Northern Counties and with concerts over the next few months.

Date of next meeting
Sunday 19 June – venue TBC.
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